January 14-18 2019 Weekly Newsletter

All visitors/volunteers must sign in at the front office

Parents, please continue to post/upload pictures throughout the school year to this link. http://smarturl.it/sacredheartphotodrop This will make it easier on the Yearbook Committee.

Sacred Heart Catholic School "Guardians"

Rosalia Beyhan, Principal rbeyhan@shcsfarmington.org
404 N. Allen Ave. Farmington, N.M. 87401
www.shcsfarmington.org 505-325-7152

Religion:

Mass will be prepared by the 7th grade on Wednesday, January 16th.

Altar Servers: Rose, Daniel, Patrick & Larissa

Gift Bearers: Lily, Daniel & Meyka

When something bad happens you have three choices. You can let it define you, let it destroy you, or you can let it strengthen you.





Jan. 21: No School/ Martin Luther King Day Observed

Jan. 27-Feb. 1: Catholic School's Week

Feb. 1: Early Release @ 1:00 PM

Feb. 15: Science Fair

Lunch Menu for January 14-18

Mon. Nachos, Salad, Pinto Beans & Tropical Fruit

Tues. Walking Tacos, Salad, Tater
Tots & Cookie

Wed. Subway-Regular for Pre-K Thru 2nd (Meatball) for 3-8 Chips & Cookie

Thurs. Pizza Pasta Bake, Salad, Roll & Pineapple

Fri. Corn Dog, Tater Tots, Green Beans, & String Cheese

School Board Members

- School Board President: Jason Richardson
- Rev. Timothy Farrell, Pastor
- Rosalia Beyhan, Principal
- Roncy Pipkins, Financial/School Secretary
- Elizabeth Sanborn, Board Secretary
- Joe Sawyer
- Margie Seip
- Carrie Lamb
- Rachael Varnadore
- Jenn Schuck
- Janet Ray
- Mark Stelling

Message from the Principal:

I want to thank all our families for the support and patience shown this past week. We certainly have had some challenges, yet despite all, we continued the work that has to be done to ensure the safety and educational needs of our students.

I would like to thank our hard working and caring faculty and staff who have made a huge difference to our students. Their commitment is outstanding and our kids are the beneficiaries. In times of a crisis I thank you for providing rich and engaging, well-rounded experiences for our kids and knowing that education is about wonder and fostering curiosity, along with development of social skills so needed to succeed. For these, and a million other things, I am truly grateful.

The boiler has to be completely replaced and is going to set the school back financially over \$60,000. We pray that our insurance will cover the cost, but at this time we can't wait for the claim to be settled. We need to get back in our main building and continue to teach our students. Work on the new boiler should begin this Monday. (If shipping is on time.) The timeframe of completion could be over a week.

Here are some bullet points on how we will proceed next week.

- School hours will resume to normal
- Classes will continue to be held in the Family Center, Parish Center and Portable
- Morning drop off will be at the Family Center. Before school care begins at 7:00 A.M.
- Afternoon pick up will be in the lower parking lot by the school playground at 3:00 P.M.
- WE WILL NOT HAVE AFTER SCHOOL CARE

Once again I would like to thank everyone for understanding, and for adjusting your schedules. I appreciate all of you.

With God's Blessings,

Mrs. Beyhan

January Birthdays



Charlie Voita	13
Maddox Andre	18
Lathem Maes	18
Andres Vela	18
Natalie Downs	20
Peter Rodriguez	23
Constance Lopez	26
Jackson Donald	28
Teresa Sanborn	28
Madison Fred	31

